

Dam Report Jan. 2021

by Ed Zimmermann

1. Kiley's annual inspection report (performed on 9/8) was sent to the DEP. We received notification from DEP that it was received.
2. EAP has been completed and DEP notified us of its receipt.
3. Received notice from DEP that we have not yet submitted our proof of financial responsibility which was required to be done in 2016. I will investigate this and get more information on what type of security we can use. I am assuming we can set up a CD specifically for this rather than a bond. Initial registration is \$1000 with annual fee of 1% of bond requirement. It appears to be a \$30,000 bond requirement which would be an annual fee of \$300. See accompanied pages. I need to confirm this.
4. Once we have been registered with our proof of financial responsibility, we would be eligible for state loan for dam repair should the need ever arise.
5. John contacted other companies for bid on the following work as per board request:
 - Add rip rap to side of both spillway walls
 - Add rip rap at dawn stream edge of spillway apron
 - Topsoil and seed eroded area at toe, east side by boulders at spillway
 - A. Empire proposal to install rip rap, topsoil/seed is \$8600.00.
 - B. One response for rip rap was \$12,000.
 - C. One contractor no return call.

**** I would like a motion and vote to approve Empire to perform this work over the winter while the ground is hard. Other wise it will have to wait until after spring thaw and spring rains. Waiting would carry it into the summer when the ground is dry and hard.**
